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Summary:

Before leaving Korea, Robert T. Sevens, Secretary of the Army, sends a letter to
Syngman Rhee to show his gratitude.
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'30 March 1955

Dear lir. President:

I enjoyed my very interesting but mich too brief stay in
Koreae I particularly enjoyed my call on Admiral Sohn and his
very interesting dinner last nights It was a pleasure to con=-

verse with the Admiral, Osneral Chung, Vice Minister lee, Lt.
General Kim and their Smerican counterparis.

As you can well understand, I am very disappointed that
because of weather conditions I was upable to see you at Chinhae,

I had looked forward to meeting you and Mrs. Rhee again. Please
remember me to Mrse Rhee.

Thanking you again for a very pleasant visit to your coun=
try’ I anm

Sincerely yours,

ROBERT T. STEVENS
Secretary of the Army

His Excellency, Syngman Rhee
President, Republic of Korea
Seoul, Korea




